MINUTES OF THE GOVERNING BODY MEETING
OF MUCH WOOLTON CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL 

HELD ON 

8TH February 2016 AT 6.00pm
	PRESENT



	Mr M White (Headteacher)

	Miss C Chapman (Chair)

	Mrs D Bennett 

	Ms L Jones

	Mrs M Monkhouse

	Mrs M Gormely

	Ms L Jones

	Mr R Walker

	Mrs C Higgins



	

	

	ALSO PRESENT



	Miss L Gillies  –   Clerk to Governors
Mrs L Parry  –  School Business Mgr
Mrs M Wilson  -  Deputy Headteacher



	
	
	ACTION


	15/45
	Opening Prayer 

	

	
	Opening prayer  led by Mr White

	

	15/46
	Apologies
	

	
	
	

	
	Apologies received from Fr Tim Buckley, Mr J Carson, Margaret McDonald and  Cllr O’Byrne duly noted.  


	

	15/47
15/48

15/49
	Declaration of Pecuniary Interests 

Mr White declared an interest as Director of Food for Thought.

Mrs Higgins declared an interest for providing legal work for school, and school newsletter.   

Correspondence

Chair has requested this item be deleted from all Agenda’s, since very little post is received.  All correspondence is received via e-mail and distributed to Governors in the same way.

Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	
	

	15/50

15/51
15/52
	Minutes of the previous meeting held on 19th October  June 2015 were agreed by Governors to be a true and accurate record, and duly signed by Miss Chapman. 

Matters arising 

i. It should be noted that Mrs Parry did not attend the meeting in October
ii. Item 15/35  -  School are continuing to work with St Monica’s – Headteacher is happy with the way work is progressing

iii. Item 15/36  -  Laptops  -  issues have been addressed particularly problems with Broadband  -  School are happy with service now being provided
iv. Item 15/38  -  Maths report  -  second bullet point should read:  Numicon:  Last year each child in Reception was given their own set of Numicon
Headteachers Report 

Governors confirmed they were happy with the format of this Report.

Mr White tabled some of the following main items from his  previously circulated report:

· Number of children on roll continues to fluctuate with children leaving or joining or not yet returned; two new children started at the School last week

· Page 2  -  Supervisory Assistants  -  Mrs Birchall left School on 5 February to take up teaching support position – Mr Chamberlain to fill in until position is filled.  Position has been advertised with closing date 12 February

· Page 2  -  Kitchen Staff  -  vacancy for Assistant Cook  -  post was advertised and after initially receiving 4 applications, two candidates withdrew.  Post has been re-advertised - the remaining two candidates applications will be considered alongside any other responses

· Page 3 – one LAC did not attend induction arranged for previous week.   MW to contact School child currently attends
· Security fencing has now been completed

· Window replacement to Junior Building commence week following half-term  -  disruption expected to last maximum 3 days.  New windows will hopefully save the School money on heating costs.

· Windows to Playground site of building – unfortunately, budget doesn’t stretch that far but School hopes to fund this work out of 2016/2017 budget

· Planning permission being sought for the new Hall which hopefully will be completed by September 2016

· Work to stairwell by C3 has now been completed

· All children have taken part in Radio 2’s – 500 word story competition

· School has large number of  clubs/activities for children to join

· Residential visit to Barstondale  -  this is a smaller centre not previously used by the School but it is highly thought of and will encourage children ‘s independence and problem solving skills

· Assessment  - ever changing environment and as yet no-one is aware of what expectations DFE are looking for

· Workshops for Parents in Maths, Reading and Writing have taken place

· School has been awarded Gold Sports Mark – only 11 Schools in Liverpool currently has this award 

COMMITTEE REPORTS

School Improvement

· Governors have met with subject leaders

· School are making significant, steady progress

· Staff need to maintain their high standard of teaching but SIP pleased that progress is being maintained  

· There are a couple of minor issues, but these are already being addressed

· Work to outdoor area has now been completed, children are showing great interest in this area

· Complete Audit has been carried out to Indoor learning environment and team will focus on one particular area each week and make the necessary changes/improvements.  Children are extremely enthusiastic about the indoor area and feedback from everyone is positive

· School hopes to have clearer picture in June regarding Age Related Expectations (ARE) – expected standard remains unclear but results will be shown in form of scaled score

· All children were base-lined at October half-term

· Children were scrutinised in “Mastery” and individual adjustments made where necessary.  Parents may need further guidance in this area

· There is an issue with Maths in Yr 4 but this is being addressed (intervention group).  However, there has been overall improvement in Maths throughout the School.
· Safeguarding – no serious issues to report.  However, one family have moved from CPP to CIN plan but good progress has been made

· Evolve Training has been a success and many staff think it’s the best training they’ve ever received 

CC commented that it was a very good meeting and was impressed with all the presentations by the different members of that Committee.  Standard was very high and she was proud of everyone taking part.  CC wanted MW to pass on her thanks to all those involved.

Curriculum

· Overview report given to Committee on Health & Well-Being showing where the School is

· School are going for Bronze ECO award and School Council conducting ECO questionnaires; Poster competition will also take place

· Learning Mentor is proving  extremely beneficial to the School 

· School have received £500.00 free resources for Anti-Smoking campaign

· CW producing scrapbook involving the children

· Olympic week has been planned for summer and is hoping to enlist support from local athletes  -  if anyone knows of anyone, please pass on their details

· School will, once again, be applying for Gold kite-mark

· RD advised Governors Humanities report was compiled in November and moderation carried out from it in December.  There are brilliant things happening in School and great lessons being taught – massive strides have been made

· A clear, concise Humanities Policy is now in place

· Audits carried out on regular basis and clear, concise Action Plans produced

· Aims & Objectives of Policy have also been updated

· Science – Audit completed in order of priority and everything centralised

· Science Policy updated to fit with new Curriculum
· Children are asking for more Science lessons 
· School has joined Ogden Trust which is collaboration of five other Schools

· Science Week 11-20 March 2016

· Music – Audit completed and DB attended Music Leader Training

· Staff much more confident delivering Music lessons and have asked for further training

· School exploring possibility of having their own Choir

· Culture week proved extremely successful

· Creative Writing based on Lone Robot – excellent displays around School showed how children’s writing developed

· Book Art (non fiction books relating to theme in history/geography or science)  -  Year 5 used Cluedo theme which was very successful 
	MW

	
	
	

	
	Finance, Premises & Staffing
· School currently use a company called Resonate but this is not as cost-effective as it could be.  A different company has been identified (Schools Music Service) they are highly recommended and are currently working with neighbouring Schools
· Governors agreed further information needs to be obtained regarding Contract with Resonate and what implications might arise (if any) if School no longer use them
· School will continue to use Resonate for Year 4 children
· Skiing trip  -  School currently pay £500.00 towards cost of L.A. Officer
· Overall, School is in a good position.  They are overspent on CPD but underspent in other areas
· Budget will be closely monitored by Headteacher and Business Manager  
·  Agency fund was set at a higher figure than required last year
· More training than expected took place last year  -  budget was therefore raised from £12,000 to £30.000.

	

	
	
	

	15/53
15/54

15/55

15/56

15/57
15/58

15/59

15/60
15/61
15/60

15/61


	Directors Items  -  information only
Although Directors Items for this term are mainly for information purposes, MW advised Governors Local Authority 175 Safeguarding Audit has been completed and will be submitted to LA by 12 February 2016
School Self Evaluation and School Improvement Plan

· MW advised Governors he had met with the School Improvement Officer.  Walk around the whole School was carried out and SIP advised they were “outstanding” in every area.  Governors will be sent a copy of this report as soon as it is received. 

· End of Term Assessments & Pupil Premium  -  School need to pull together all information to show which children are performing well and who needs more support. MW reported gaps are closing between children receiving Pupil Premium and the other children.

· Books  -  minor problems but these will be addressed at the next meeting 

· School are expecting visit from Ofsted very soon.  Governors will be contacted by telephone to find out if they are available or not.  Governors should be aware that Ofsted will be looking to them for confirmation they know what their role as a Governor is; what their responsibilities are; do you know what Pupil Premium is and what is the impact of this fund on your School.  MW will arrange for Governors to be given copy of SEF prior to their meeting with Ofsted Inspectors.

· Lot of hard work carried out by staff putting together information required by the Inspectors and whatever, the outcome is, School will continue to maintain and build on the high standards they already have.  

Safeguarding  -  175 Audit
· As reported earlier, Audit has been completed and will be submitted to Local Authority by 12th February 2016

· Any actions arising from last year’s Audit have been addressed

· Members of staff have attended Safeguarding Training including Prevent Training which has sparked huge debates  -  Policies may need to be updated.  Mop-up training will be arranged after half-term

· MW advised Governors that Liverpool is the third highest city in the U.K. for Female Genital Mutilation

Evolve Training/Spend permission (Smartscreens)

· Governors were asked for their permission for School to spend £12,724.  This amount was not included in the Budget.  New equipment which has proved invaluable to the Staff/Pupils has been purchased.  Finance Committee will maintain this record.  Governors authorised this spending.
· Further funding will be required in order to expand the programme to everyone across the School and ensure everyone is able to work as a team

· Training will also be required – preliminary dates have been agreed  -  May-September 2016.  School will pay for Trainer’s Train Fare and Hotel accommodation at a cost of £4,000 (approximately).  Money will be coming from next year’s budget and all details will be included in SIP report.

· Smartscreens  -  to ensure consistency across the School, MW would like to purchase more Smartscreens and has received quotes in the region of £2,500-£3,000 per screen.  MW will continue to make enquiries and if a reasonable costs are found, and because of time constraints may e-mail Governors asking for their approval for School to purchase this item.  It should be noted School propose to arrange for a rolling-programme of IT equipment to be built into their Budget for future years.  
 Complaints Policy

· Policy has been adopted/amended from model policy produced by DFE to suit the needs of the School
· In case Governors are approached by parents it is important they are aware of what the “first stage” is i.e. parents must inform member of staff or Headteacher of their complaint  
· Governors are required to sit on complaints panel and therefore, they should not be aware of any information prior to that meeting that could prejudice the outcome
· School have received one complaint which is on-going.  MW to advise Governors of the outcome
Governors agreed/accepted the revised Complaints Policy

Financial Value Standards  -  document previously distributed to Governors

If Governors, have any queries/concerns about this document, they should contact School Business Manager 

Headteacher’s Pay
Any Other Business

School Dates  -  2016/2017  -  School agreed to accept the dates recommended by Local Authority.  Letter to be sent to parents.

Skiing Trip  -  School has agreed to pay £500.00 to ensure SIP can assist with Children.  However, School have been asked to pay the full amount of £1,250.00 and they will then be reimbursed with £750.00.  Governors agreed to this request
C Price/equipment  -  discussed a Finance meeting.  However, ratification from Full Governors is required.

Reserved Business

Headteacher’s Pay
At this point MW left the meeting to enable Governors to discuss this matter.

Chair advised Governors that MW had achieved and met all objectives he was set.  During his Performance Management appraisal, he was challenged on a number of different factors, which were dealt with to the satisfaction of the committee.  It was suggested MW be awarded an increase of one point to be back-dated to September 2015.

Governors agreed to this increase

MW re-joined the meeting
Closing Prayer
Before closing the meeting, Chair wanted MW to pass on to all staff, Governors thanks and appreciation for all their hard work and efforts throughout the year.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	Meeting closed @ 7.55 p.m. with a prayer
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	Signed By .................................Chair of Governors
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